


Lakewood Ranch High School 

School Advisory Committee

Meeting Agenda

Tuesday April 12, 2022


6:00-7:00 pm ~ Teams Meeting(online)


	 	 	 

I. Welcome and Approval of Minutes- Mrs. Galindo


Mrs. Galindo started the meeting at 6:07 PM. Mrs. Mount motioned to start  the meeting 
and Mrs. Salcido seconded. Mrs. Cornelius motioned to approve the minutes and Mrs. 
Mount seconded, the previous minutes were approved. 


II. New Business

a. State Testing- Lowen because of the lost time due to covid, kids have been 

making up testes and there was some learning losses. Current seniors had 
a hard time with testing due to covid and online learning. There was a hard 
curve to get over with seniors to pass the tests they need to pass to 
graduate. Seniors who did not pass their FSA were also given the options 
of the Pert and SAT to count for those skills. Last week 9th and 10th grade 
students started the writing FSA and in May they will take the reading 
FSA. These tests were prepared for by students English teachers. Students 
cannot take the reading portion without doing the writing portion. 97.1 % 
of students have taken the writing FSA. Schools need to have 95% of 
students tested to receive a  school grade. The first 2 weeks of May will be 
for the reading FSA and the Senior Civics Exam, AP testing and EOC’s 
will also take place in May. With the 9th and 10th grade students 
combined over 1100 students will be tested. The school hopes to get an A 
rating. This year admin feel as in “ Lakewood is back” in the testing 
world. 


b. AP testing- Galindo There are 766 AP students testing 1,322 AP tests 
costing 10021. The nest closed school testes only about 500 AP tests. 



There are 45 students that will be taking Calc AB, 13 taking Calc BC, 22 
in computer science, 162 in English, 62 in AP Literature , and 142 in AP 
Psychology.There are a lot of restrictions on who can proctor an AP exam 
so teachers who are eligible to will be busy. The school gets 1500$ to help 
with exams this is mostly used for hiring subs. Each teacher gets 50$ per 
students who passes, teacher like Mrs. Selene’s and Mrs. McCarthy both 
have high pass rates.  


c. The members present during this meeting did a SAC self evaluation, 
and talked about how to improve participation in meetings in the future. 


III. Principal Update Mr. Dalquest was not in attendance. Prom was April 8th the 
first one in three years due to COVID. All students got home safely. Spring is 
busy April the 13th is JROTC the 14th is senior night the 19th Mrs. Harper is 
being recognized by Buchanan the 21st there is a Spring band concert. The 
22nd is the cabaret show, the 26th is the ESOL parent meeting, the 28th is the 
color guard recital, May 6th is the last day for seniors, the 10th is senior 
dinner, and May 20th is graduation


IV. Student Update	 The new 2022-23 student government officers have started 
reviewing applications for new members for the next school year, and will 
start the interview process soon. The SGA advisor will be changing next year 
from Mrs. Riggins to Mr. Cuervo. Today was national signing day and we had 
14 students sign to continue their academic and athletic careers in college. 
Last week SGA and Stampede held a dodgeball tournament with a great 
turnout of  11 teams. Early Childhood students start their formal observations 
tomorrow in hopes of obtaining their CDA’s ( Child Development Associate). 	
Teacher award night is being started by SGA students and will come out soon. 
	 	 	 


V. Announcements - The last day for seniors will be May 6th. Senior exams are 
the following week. Seniors are exempt from exams is they have a B in both 
third and fourth quarter. 


VI. Adjourn

Mrs. Joanne motions and Mrs. Mount seconded, the meeting was ended. 


VII. Next SAC meeting: TBD
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